

Your Reference: AP3441QF/A001/DM_RFI
Our Reference: Response to OSL RFI Feb 2023

Stroud House, Russell Street, Stroud, Gloucestershire, GL5 3AN Tel/Fax: 01453 752731 Enquiries@En-Visage.co.uk

Mr Steven Cooke Environment Agency Permitting and Support Centre Quadrant 2 99 Parkway Avenue Parkway Business Park Sheffield S9 4WF

Sent by E-mail only to: steven.cooke2@environment-agency.gov.uk and copied to: psc@environment-agency.gov.uk

22nd February 2023

Dear Steven,

Thank-you for your letter dated 09th February which requested some further information in order that you can complete your Duly Made checks of the Permit application for Oil Salvage Limited at Bishop's Stortford (reference EPR/AP3441QF/A001).

In your letter, you have requested that we:

- 1) Confirm the location and distance from site of residential receptors within 500 m of the site, including whether the Foxdells Animal Rescue Charity on Farnham Road, and the directly neighbouring site include any residual dwellings;
- 2) Provide the Site Condition Report in the Environment Agency template; and
- 3) Provide a BAT assessment against the requirements of the Chemical Waste Appropriate Measures.

Please now find attached, or sent by file transfer, the documents required by your items 2 and 3 above. I note that we have highlighted the changes incorporated into the original BAT-Conclusions assessment already submitted with the Permit application, to denote additions specific to the Chemical Waste Appropriate Measures, for your ease of review. Should you require, I will be happy to provide an unhighlighted version for your records and /or the public register.

In response to your item 1 above, I can confirm that we have contacted the Foxdells Animal Rescue Charity on Farnham Road and they do not have any residential dwelling on site, only a caravan for their security guard. I can also confirm that the site adjoining the Oil Salvage Limited Bishop's Stortford site does not incorporate any residential dwelling and therefore, as originally advised, we believe that the nearest residential dwellings to the site are currently 340 m away, with other dwellings more than 500 m distance.

I believe that the above and the attached completes the information you require to continue and conclude your Duly Made checks. However, should you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Amanda Owen.

Environmental Consultant.

Environmental Visage Limited.